Board Meeting Minutes for July 10, 2012

- 1. BOARD MINUTES APPROVED June 11, 2012 meeting
- 2. GUESTS Jim and Corey Cromwell, Rhonda Morphew, Laura Salaz, Joey Clampitt, and Beck McBride .

 Rhonda Morphew asked about the Gas Project. Laura Salaz had no questions. Becky McBride wants something done about semi's jake breaking in Town. Town Attorney is to draft an Ordinance about the semis. Jim and Corey Cromwell had no questions. Joey Clampitt asked about the Town either paying for half for tree trimming or tree removal at his property located at the corner of Washington and Walnut. Mr. Clampitt was to get with Ora Smith to get the two estimates.
- 3. <u>BURN BAN</u> Disaster Emergency Proclamation was read by Zach Bowers and was unanimously passed.
- 4. <u>LAWN MOWER</u> Greg Poole presented an estimate from Wright Implement for the purchase of a new John Deere X720 in the amount of \$8,850 and trade in amount of old mower of \$1,800 for a total amount of \$7,050. The Council members unanimously approved.
- 5. <u>PROPERTY CLEAN UPS</u> Property clean-ups were discussed and Town Attorney David Peebles suggested having 5 or so properties picked to start on by the next Board meeting.
- 6. TOWN MARSHAL MIKE MAHOY Town Marshal Mahoy asked Council members if on August 6th he could rent the sno cone machine as he has done in the past and Council members unanimously agreed. He also asked Council members if we could have Travis Bonifacius get a breaker box that locks for the park. Council members unanimously agreed.
- 7. <u>TOWN EMPLOYEES</u> Jason Woodall had nothing to report. Greg Poole stated that Miller Pipeline had the new mains installed in Carpentersville and they were getting ready pressure test them. Clint Anglin stated that since he received his State License everything has been switched into his name and that his is now the Wastewater Operator.
- 8. In other Town business Council members discussed giving Clint Anglin a pay raise, since he passed his State test. Council members unanimously approved a \$2 an hour raise. Council member Zach Bowers asked to make a Town of

Roachdale website in the amount of \$580.00 for five years. Council members unanimously agreed. The Summer fest organization asked if the Town would pay the electricity at the pole where the Christmas lights are plugged in Council members unanimously agreed.

TOWN COUNCIL:

Jackie R. Jones, Council President

Barbara A. Scott, Council Member

. Zachary Bowers, Council Member

ATTEST:

Martha A. Louk, Clerk-Treasurer